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 Meals on Wheels Benefit, wow, what an event we did have.  We worked so very 
 hard for months and so many people called and called on almost every business in 
 our area asking for donations for our Silent Auction.   Sometimes it seemed we 
 were getting nowhere, but because you cared and continued to work on this 
 project, we were able to fill the entire room with many items to auction.  The group 
 who gathered together to make all the decorations had a good time making these 
 things and they were so beautiful and everyone complimented us on our 
 decorations.   Dance and Meal Tickets sales were a huge success as well.  We had a 
little set back early on when we received a call that the Junior Shaggers, who were scheduled to 
perform, discovered they were to be at North Myrtle Beach that same night for the "Keepers of the 
Dance" final dance contest.  Well a set back to our group is a bump in the road that just has to be dealt 
with and so Sissy and Carol put their heads together and came up with "Dancing with the Stars".  They 
selected dancers who could dance well and then they selected members of our community who were 
well known and asked them to help us out and dance with the pros.  Most of the community members 
selected had not danced in quite awhile or ever.  This did not stop them from saying "yes".  With a few 
lessons ahead of time and lots of encouragement they prepared for the big night.  Our very own Byron 
Tucker at WPCM took the ball and started talking this event up every morning on his radio spot.  As 
time went on, the community "stars"  began to challenge each other, they started having fun with this 
idea.  Soon it was the talk of the town, "who would dance the best".  Charity Apple of Times News 
joined in and wrote several articles that promoted our event and also told the community she was 
dancing and had no clue what she was doing but was going to dance her little heart out for this much 
needed cause.  We were all excited and very hopeful this would be a great addition to our night.  Little 
did any of us know just how great this would turn out to be.  Everyone in attendance had the time of 
their lives and money was thrown and thrown as they danced and danced.  What a gift of love these 
wonderful people gave for many elderly people who were so depending on us for food and a human 
being to see each day.  Let me now talk about the band.  Months ago our members selected a band 
that many had not heard of, but a few had seen and was very excited, so we took a chance and 
booked them months and months ago.  As time went on, this band that was just a band to many, 
received the "Best New Artist of the Year Award" at the North Myrtle Beach Cammys in 
October.  When they came out on our stage it was clear to see why they received this award.  The 
dance floor was filled all night long and all in attendance loved their music.  Everything just came 
together for us that night and we were able to raise over $24,000.00 for Meals on Wheels.  I can not 
list all the names of the members who worked so hard and deserve so much credit as I am so afraid I 
would miss one person's name and then I would be so unhappy because each of you deserve so much 
credit.  All I can say for sure is you know who you are and what you did and please be as proud as I am 
of you for helping to make this happen.  Burlington Shag Club, you have made a huge difference in the 
lives of many people who because of circumstances can no longer help themselves. 
  
We are already working on our float and having lots of fun.  We still have much to do and encourage 
any who want to join in to come out to the workshops or call Evelyn Turner to see what you can do.   
T-shirts are being made and will be sold by Kim Sellars, please see her with your order.  These t-shirts 
will be worn the day of the parade and to our after party at the Arcade beginning at 5:30.  You must be 
a current member to attend this after party. 
  
Coming up soon will be our annual Luau at the Moose Lodge on June 16, 2012.  Please mark that date 
on your calendar.  Also there will be other area parties with our sister clubs coming up soon, please 
check this newsletter for details and our website as well.   
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President’s Notes … (continued) 
I encourage each of you to try to attend our sister club's parties as well.  It is 
something each club does so we can all get to know each other and support one 
another as these parties are also ways to raise funds that will allow each club to 
continue throughout the year. 
  
Tickets -  Edith Loy is our ticket girl and will have SOS tickets and Fall SOS Fun 
Monday tickets as well.  If you do not have your SOS ticket you need to get them 
soon as Edith will need to send her list and unsold tickets back before Spring 
SOS.  Remember the Parade is held on the last Saturday of Spring SOS and Fun 
Sunday and Fun Monday is held the first weekend at Fall SOS.  WE will be given 
our Fun Monday tickets at Spring SOS.  I want to encourage each of you to buy 
several of these tickets as they make it possible for us to enjoy the great 
performers at Fun Sunday and Fun Monday.  Also as our club normally has a booth 
of items to sell at Fun Monday, selling tickets allows us to be able to have a booth 
at no charge.  Also cash will be given away to a lucky person with the 
winning ticket. 
  
Again as I close, please let me thank each of you who are willing to lend a hand 
whenever one is needed to make whatever we are doing come together.  We are 
a good club and I am so proud of our members.  There is always something going 
on and I know sometimes it just seems to be way too much, but we always 
get things done and then memories are made.  Now go and do well. 

 

Board Of Directors 
 

Joe Davis 

336-260-2117 

swdmebane@aol.com 
 

Edith Loy 

336-584-1975 

edithloy@triad.rr.com 
 

Judy Satterfield 

336-584-6629 

dsatterfield@triad.rr.com 
 

Evelyn Turner 

336-584-3451 

eturner003@triad.rr.com 

Kathy Giba 1 

Ann Bare 3 

Jonnie Ellington 3 

Dickie Mills 5 

James Cheek 7 

Ron Russ 7 

Claudia Pearce 8 

Connie Grissom 9 

Pat Gumula 10 

John Burgess 11 

Cookie Fogleman 11 

Steve Pettigrew 11 

Kim Caldwell 13 

Terry Saunders 13 

Allen Duvall 14 

Lucy Duvall 15 

Carol Gammon 15 

Ray Jolly 15 

Mary Gregory 21 

Susie Orrico 26 

Rhonda Parker 26 

Shirley Wyatt 30 

Larry Hursey 31 

Gordy Wegwart 31 

Ron Jefferies had a cancerous lesion removed from his back. 
Bonnie Parker was in the hospital for a bleeding ulcer. 
Shirley Wyatt was at UNC Hospital for a ruptured disk.  She is now at 
Alamance Health Care. 
Joan Kimbro had a cancerous lesion removed from her leg. 
Amber Allen had surgery on her toe. 
Sissy Tillman’s mother passed away on Feb. 10th.  Our condolences 
go to Sissy and her family . 
Doug Foley had shoulder surgery at Duke.  All went well for him. 
Hal Williams’ sister in California passed away on Feb. 14th.  We send 
our condolences to Hal and his family. 
Carolyn Moore’s mother passed away on Feb. 16th.  Our 
condolences to Carolyn and her family. 
Gloria Thompson’s nephew was killed in a motorcycle accident in 
Florida on Feb 17.   
Carol Pettigrew’s sister passed away on Feb. 25th.  Our condolences 
to Carol and her family.   
 
If you have Sunshine information, please notify Edith Loy at her email 
edithloy@triad.rr.com.   

Happy Birthday to our St. Patrick’s Day Birthday Girl 
Our Bartender, Nita - Thanks for all your good service! 

mailto:edithloy@triad.rr.com


As you all know Steppin’ Out has the pleasure and honor of kicking off the MTASC party season.   I know things are tight and gas is 
high, but I encourage you all to do your best to help promote your membership to come and enjoy a great evening at our Mardi 
Gras Party.   Please advise Joan if you plan to attend our party so that we can better plan for seating and food.  We look forward to 
seeing all of you and getting to know your members better.                                                          
 John Wise, President of Steppin’ Out Shagging Shag Club 



Burlington Shag Club Business Meeting  -  2/17/12 
 

Members Present: 

Bill Allred Butch Dowd Pam Hord Judy Lindley Carol Oakley Kim Sellars Evelyn Turner  

Lynda Allred Kathy Giba Ray Jolly Edith Loy David Oakley Baxter Sellars Chuck Upchurch 

Marie Barber Judy Gibson Jesse Justice Don McKinney Carol Pettigrew Cindy Sharpe Teresa Ware 

Joe Davis Mary Gregory Joan Kimbro Susan McKinney Steve Pettigrew Lorna Shively Pat Weatherspoon 

Sandy Davis Ronnie Gregory Kurt Lankford Dianne Neese Kathy Richardson David Sims Amy Crawford 

Donna Dixon Betty Honeycutt Charles Lindley Lee Neese Judy Satterfield Judy Smith Gary Crawford 
 

Lee Neese called the meeting to order at 8:03 PM 

Joan welcomed all visitors and members. 

Secretary’s Report:  Per Lorna Shively, we now have 242 members.  She also reminded everyone that if you’re asked about a membership 

or get one from someone else to turn in, make sure that they know it is now $20.00 to join for the year.  Chuck made a motion to accept the 

January minutes as printed in the newsletter.  David Sims seconded and all approved.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Amy Crawford reviewed the current balances from the YTD report.  Our current balance is $4931.40 after deposits and 

refunds.  She also handed out a listing of proposed expenses for 2011.  David Sims made a motion to accept the report as given and Carol 

Oakley seconded.   All approved.   

Sunshine News:  Edith reported the following:  Ron Jefferies had a cancerous lesion removed from his back.  Bonnie Parker was in the 

hospital for a bleeding ulcer.  Shirley Wyatt was at UNC hospital for a ruptured disk. She is now at Alamance Health Care in room 28.  Joan 

Kimbro had a cancerous lesion removed from her leg at UNC hosp. 2/1/12.  Amber Allen had surgery on her toe 2/9/12. Edith Loy had her 

first grandchild 2/9/12. She weighed 8lbs. 6oz. and was 22 1/2 inches long.  Her name is Natalie Lynn Loy.  Sissy Tillman's mother passed 

away 2/10/12. Our condolences go out to her.  Doug Foley had shoulder surgery at Duke 2/13/12. All went well for him.  Hal Williams' sister 

in Calif. passed away 2/14/12. Keep Hal in your thoughts and prayers. Carolyn Moore's mother passed away 2/16/12. Our condolences go 

out to her. 

SOS Cards:  Edith stated that she only has 9 left.   See her if you need one.   She might be able to get more before spring SOS, but get 

them now if possible.  

Birthdays for February:  Betty Honeycutt recognized our February birthdays  

Re-Up Party:   We had a great party with a lot of re-ups and new members.  Memberships are now $20.00 

MOW:  Joan stated that this was our 19th annual benefit and that it was a great party.   As of today’s count, we have made over $24,000.00.  

We had a really good turn out and she has received many emails and phone calls telling her what a wonderful time people had and how well 

the party went.   The silent auction tables were full and we had to bring out more tables.  We made over $7000.00 on that and over $1300.00 

on the Dancing with the Stars event.  Joan also wanted to thank all of the volunteers who came out to help with the set up.  Joan also 

thanked Carol Oakley and Sissy Tillman for their efforts in coordinating and teaching the dancers for Dancing with the Stars.  Next year will 

be our 20th year….do we want to sponsor MOW again?  All approved.   Also, the band, Carolina Breakers, was great, kept everyone dancing 

and they had a great time too.   They have offered to come again next year.   Do we want Stephen Stearns to contact them about it?  They 

will probably be a few hundred dollars more next year.  Cindy Sharpe made a motion to contract the Carolina Breakers again and Sandy 

Davis seconded.   All approved.  

UNC Women’s Basketball game:  Joan reminded everyone that we have been asked to participate in the shag dancing at halftime during 

the game in Chapel Hill on 2/19/12.  She has 8 couples on board already so please see her tonight if you are interested in participating.  This 

game is dedicated to breast cancer awareness.  If you want to go, but not dance, you can still get in for $6.00 if you tell them which shag club 

you are with.   Don’t forget to wear your pink! 

ACSC Workshop:  This is being head in Hilton Head, SC next weekend, 2/24/12 – 2/26/12.  Anyone is welcome to go if they want to attend.   

Steppin’ Out Shag club area party:  This party is scheduled for 3/10/12 at the Elk’s Lodge in Reidsville.  The theme is Mardi Gras.  Please 

come out and support our sister club.  Does anyone have a bus or van that we can used to carpool in?  

SOS Float:  Evelyn announced that we have decided on a theme and song and will be having our first workshop tomorrow (2/18) at Robert 

Mitchell’s house at 10:00 AM.  Joan reminded everyone to be respectful of Robert’s property and where we park.   Come out and help, even 

if you can’t be on the float.  We will be selling t-shirts, so buy them to support the float.  Please see Kim Sellars to order you shirt.  They will 

be delivered close to SOS.  Sponsorships for the float are also needed.  We will have the after parade party at 5:30 at the OD Arcade.   The 

cost of this party is paid for by the float committee and donations and does not come out of the club funds.   

ACSC Float:  Per Ronnie Gregory, this float honoring Dr. Phil Sawyer has been cancelled due to his deteriorating health.   

Luau:  Amy Crawford, chair for the Luau, announced that the date has been scheduled for 6/16/12. 

Our next business meeting is on 3/16/12. 

50/50:  Mary Gregory won $48.00 and donated it to the Junior Shaggers.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM                                                                             Respectfully submitted by:  Lorna Shively, Secretary 



Starting Balance 01/21/12 $4,532.69 

 

Income $3,354.16 

Beach Buggy at MOW 425.00 

50/50 from January business mtg 109.00 

Member dues 2,205.00 

Sale of SOS cards 540.00 

Refund from Christmas Cheer funds 5.16 

Return $ from check lost by P. O. 70.00 

 

Expenses -$2,955.45 

DJs Friday nights 400.00 

Re-Up Party supplies, beverages 1,370.18 

Stamps 9.00 

Beach Buggy items 121.54 

ACSC Workshop expenses 150.00 

P. O. Box rental 86.00 

Newsletter 88.67 

Gifts for dancers at MOW 140.00 

Office Depot 50.06 

SOS cards 540.00 

 

Ending Balance 2/17/12 $4,931.40 

Treasury Report - As Of 2/17/12 
Submitted by Amy Lynn Crawford Mar 9 - Brent Lloyd 

Mar 16 - Roy Childress 

Mar 23 - Jim Waye 

Mar 30 - Ron Russ 

April 6 - Rommie Tyndall 

April 13 - Rick Turner 

April 20 - Hugh Walker 

April 27 - No DJ 

May 4 - Darrell Gaither 

Friday Night DJs 

Happy Birthday 
 to our April Members 

 1 Steve Williamson 16 Sue Ward 

 4 Josh Allen 17 Tim Wood 

 5 Carolyn Moore 18 Polly Tuttle 

 9 Dianne Neese 19 Doug Foley 

 9 Chuck Upchurch 20 Judy Lindley 

 11 Bill Allred 22 Karen Cheek 

 11 Charles McKee 22 Butch Dowd 

 11 Evelyn Turner 22 Debbie Kinley 

12  Pat Weatherspoon 24 Hugh Walker 

 13 Clint Sharpe 26 Zane Gibbs 

 14 Roy Childress 27 Pam Hord 

 16 Janice Cook 27 Sissy Tillman 

 16 Al Fogleman 
BSC 
Float 

T-Shirt 

We are still taking orders for our official SOS Parade float t-shirt.  If you would like to order one and 
show your support of our shag club as we parade down Main Street O.D., please contact Kim Sellars at 
maxkim63@aol.com.  Kim will also be taking orders at Master’s Lounge on Friday nights.  Cost of shirt 
is $12.00.  The 2X, 3X, and long sleeve may be a couple of dollars more.   Please, please, place your 
order right away as we do not want to have multiple printing of the shirts.   
 

Those of us on the float committee really appreciate all the support from our members and sponsors.  
Remember the “parade party” afterwards is also paid for by funds collected by the float committee.   
 

Evelyn Turner, Float Chairman 
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Meals On Wheels Benefit 2012 

Best band I have ever heard at 
any party and the best party we 
have ever had… Sandy Davis 

People kept coming up and 
asking for requests.  When 
they enjoy the music, we 
enjoy playing it for them.  
Great party …    Bob Bason 

I was so impressed with the community support above and 
beyond any other Meals On Wheels event I have attended.  
It made me so proud to be from Alamance County and be a 
member of the Burlington Shag Club …Linda Munn 



Best one we have ever had.  Loved 
watching the dancers have so much 
fun.  The crowd just embraced the 
dancers.  Our 19th year and the best!  
…                       Cookie Fogleman 

I had a great time; lots of money raised. 
That is awesome ... Jodie Peele 

We enjoyed the project and look forward to 
helping Burlington Shag Club anytime.  Thank 
you for a wonderful night and so glad we broke 
the record on funds raised for the exhibition. 
… Jodi & Cliff Lester 

Susan and I were honored to 
be asked and privileged to 
participate in this event.  We 
are proud to be a part of a 
club whose members so 
generously give back to the 
community .. Don & Susan 
Evers 

Absolutely fantastic.  The entertainment was so much fun.  Every 
time the floor was full of money.  I was so impressed with the 
organization and everything the Burlington Shag Club did that 
night.  Unmatched! …Martha Shoffner 

Had a great time .. Darrell Gaither 

Thank you so much for allowing me the 
opportunity to dance in the “Dancing With 
The Stars” event with my Aunt Carol Oakley.  
It was a great opportunity to meet and visit 
with so many wonderful people!  An how 
about the music and dollars raised - amazing!  
This was truly an outstanding evening for the 
Burlington Shag Club and Meals On Wheels.  
Thanks again, Ronnie Wall 

Had lots of fun.  Thanks for 
inviting me.   Sylvia Hatchell 

Thank you for the opportunity, 
had a great time … Will Dallas 

I want to thank all the dancers who participated in this 
event.  Lots of hard work, but the end result was worth 
everything that Sissy and I put into it.  Lots of 
wonderful feedback from people I didn’t even know.  
Great evening!  Carol Oakley 



Newsletter Deadline for  

the April issue 

March 22, 2012 

Please email me any 

articles you may want to 

be considered for 

publication. 

CONGRATULATIONS 

 To Edith Loy 
 on the birth of 

 her first 
grandchild, Natalie Lynn 

Loy.  She was born on 
February 9th, and weighed 

8 lbs. 6 ounces.    

Mark The Date 

August 25, 2012 

Our Charity 

Golf Tournament 

Indian Valley Golf Course 

NEW MEMBER 
Marty Coleman 

Congratulations 

To Pat Weatherspoon and Donna Dixon 

who are now engaged.  The wedding is 

planned for May 5th.  We send our best 

wishes to you.   

Congratulations 

To Chuck Upchurch and Teresa Ware 

who are engaged.  The wedding is 

planned for May 19th.  We send our best 

wishes to you.   

mailto:edithloy@triad.rr.com


Beach Music 

Weekend Festival 
 

Performance Schedule 
(Subject To Change) 

Shag Club Members … 
Mike and Debbie Wilson are planning a fantastic and fun Beach Music Festival weekend at Willow Oak Park,  their farm in 
Roxboro.   This is a beautiful location with an outdoor amphitheater setting.  You may carry lawn chairs and/or blankets 
and relax with friends, enjoy the music, and especially the fellowship of neighboring shaggers.  Campsites are available for 
those who would like to stay overnight at the park.  Just think about all those wonderful aromas that will be coming from 
the grills around the park!  If you are not into camping, there are hotels located close by in Roxboro.  Mike will have 
shuttle service to and from the hotels, so you will not have to worry about driving.   
 
There will be various vendors on site, but Mike is also offering for shag clubs to set up vendor tents and hospitality tents.  
A vendor tent would be a great way to make some money for our club.  A hospitality tent would be a great way to meet 
and greet with fellow shaggers and share lots of laughs and good times.  Put you thinking caps on and run some ideas 
through your mind of what we could offer in a vendor booth, (bbq sandwiches, or other food items, shagger items, 
koozies, tees or tank tops, etc.).  There will be a small fee for set-up, but should be a great opportunity to raise funds for 
the club.   This will be brought up at our business meeting on March 16th so be ready to speak up.  Plans need to be 
made because it is only 2-1/2 months away!                Thanks, Evelyn 
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Stuffed Jalapenos 
By Rick Turner 

24 fresh jalapenos 
1 lb. sausage, uncooked 
2 cups shredded cheddar cheese 
Bacon strips, cut in half 
 

Cut peppers in half lengthwise, clean out seeds.  Mix 
sausage & cheese well.  Stuff mixture into the pepper 
halves and wrap each with 1/2 piece bacon.  Bake at 350 
for appx. 40 minutes, then on broil for 1-2 minutes.   
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